SENATE STANDING COMMITTEE ON LEGAL AND CONSTITUTIONAL AFFAIRS
CRIMTRAC

Question No. 102
Senator Barnett asked the following question at the hearing on 27 May 20009:

Can the Committee be provided with the key elements of the terms and conditions for the use of the
database for the National Police Reference System?

The answer to the honourable senator’s question is asfollows:

Appendix A to thisresponse is a copy of the Business Practice Management Agreement for the
National Police Reference System — Persons. This was signed by the Commissioners of all States
and Territories on 19 March 2009 and Ben McDevitt, CEO of CrimTrac. This outlines the terms
and conditions for the use of NPRS by the various police jurisdictions.



